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Editor Turnover 
With this issue we say fare-
well and job well-done to 
Ray Perry, now Ǉŀǎǘ-editor, 
and welcome Alex Gill, who 
has taken over the reins. 
Ray came on as editor in 
2016 and did a superb job. 

PLEASE participate. Knowing your interests 
will help us gauge future !¢Ct content and 
overall direction. The survey will be online 
through August 1. 
 
A big thank-you to Michael Mules for 
putting this survey together and sharing 
his knowledge of how online surveys work 
to protect your privacy and achieve accu-
rate results. 
 
Digitizing past issues 
This month we kick off a fundraiser to sup-
port the cost of digitizing our newsletters 
for the years 1979-2008 for posting on the 
WFSC website. All issues for !¢Ct years 
2009 to present are already online as .pdf 
files thanks to Nancy Warner for her scan-
ning work and more recent editors auto-
matically submitting digital files for 
posting. 
 
Scanning on a home machine is tedious 
work and we’ve not been able to find a 
volunteer since Nancy understandingly 
gave up on this insurmountable project.  
We learned, however, that the American 
Philatelic Research Library has state-of-the
-art scanning equipment and accepts out-
side jobs from APS chapter members. 
 
Our fundraising goal of $1000 is the APRL’s 
estimate for its services to scan some 
2,596 pages. Although volunteers do the 
scanning, a part-time digital intern over-
sees the project. Working with the APRL is 
a win-win situation. We get to preserve 
our history and at the same time contrib-
ute toward the intern’s salary and help 

 Karen Weigt 
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It furthermore was a pleasure working 
with him.  Thank you Ray!  Your work is 
now WFSC history, but won’t be forgotten. 
 
We learned a lot about Alex in last 
month’s !¢CtΣ most notably regarding his 
current employment with Daniel F. Kelle-
her Auctions in Danbury, CT. We should 
also know that West Bend, WI, is his 
hometown and he is a member of the 
Kettle Moraine Coin and Stamp Club. In 
2012, he became a member of the Ameri-
can Philatelic Society’s Young Philatelic 
Leaders Fellowship program. Since his cho-
sen track was philatelic writing, it’s fitting 
that he step into the !¢Ct editor’s shoes. 
Welcome aboard, Alex, and let’s forever 
keep his in-box full. 
 
Online survey 
We want your input and we’ve made it 
easy for you to relate it to us anonymous-
ly.  Visit www.wfscstamps.org and click on 
the clipboard survey button . 

APRL’s own digital initiative and fundrais-
ing effort.  Out newsletters, furthermore 
are placed on the APRL website for in-
creased exposure to interested collectors 
who may wish to join a WFSC club. 
 
Scott Tiffney, of the APRL, informs me 
that more and more philatelic societies 
are making their journals available digi-
tally and in the process, they are finding 
that traffic to their websites has in-
creased. The scans are additionally deliv-
ered in .pdf format, with OCR (Optical 
Character Recognition) performed so 
they are fully searchable on DVD-ROMs. 
 
We’re kicking off this fundraiser at WI-
SCOPEX, May-5-6, with a container for 
donations of bills from your wallet, 
checks, and even your pocket change. 
(Tax deductible donation receipt availa-
ble upon request.) Proceeds from phila-
telic material donated to the WFSC with-
in the past year and placed in the WI-
SCOPEX silent donation auction also will 
go toward the digitizing project. 
 
Clubs, please consider donating to this 
project from your treasury. It’s important 
that we preserve and increase accessibil-
ity to our newsletter pages that comprise 
the who’s who in philately in Wisconsin. 
Send your checks payable to the WFSC 
to: Al Vick, WFSC Treasurer, 2090 River 
Estate Ln., Stoughton WI 53589. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Karen Weigt 

In this issue 

                    Cheryl Ganz to visit Wisconsin in July 

                     New Webmaster Announced 

            WFSC Board Opening              National Air Mail Week 

    First Day Ceremony Coming to Wisconsin 

@ www.wfscstamps.org  
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I first became involved in philately when I was living in Australia.  
At a history museum, I discovered an Australian stamp collection 
and caught the collecting bug. Since then, I became involved in a 
number of stamp organizations including the Kettle Moraine 
Coin and Stamp Club, American Topical Association, as well as 
the American Philatelic Society. From there, I became a fellow in 
the prestigious Young Philatelic Leaders Fellowship (YPLF), 
where I was mentored into the hobby, networked with other 
collectors both at shows and events, and worked on a series of 
philatelic-related writing projects. Some of my work has been 
featured in this publication, ¢ƘŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ tƘƛƭŀǘŜƭƛǎǘ, and the 
tƻǎǘŀƭ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ WƻǳǊƴŀƭ.  
 
Thanks to the connections I have made in the hobby, I now work 
at Daniel F. Kelleher Auctions, LLC headquartered in Danbury, CT 
where I serve as the Junior Describer. My responsibilities include 
writing auction lots, marketing, and helping decide which collec-
tions should be obtained for future sale.  
 
I want to remind collectors of a special opportunity to hear 
Cheryl Ganz, who will be providing a program titled “Every 
Stamp Tells a Story at the Smithsonian,” which will give an insid-
er perspective on how curators create exhibits. The program will 
take place on Saturday, July 14, 2018, at the Sturgeon Bay, WI 
Public Library, 107 S. 4th Ave., Sturgeon Bay 54235. 
 
Also, a first-day-of-issue ceremony for the new Flag Act of 1818 
Bicentennial forever stamp will take place on June 9th in Apple-
ton, WI.  Other philatelic events can be found on the newly ex-
panded Show Calendar page. 
 
Finally, I hope you will find the new format makes the publica-
tion easier to navigate.  I look forward to serving as your new 
editor and drop me a line with suggestions and content for fu-
ture issues. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 

Alex Gill 
Editor-in-Chief, !ŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ CŜƴŎŜ tƻǎǘ 
Email: algill737@gmail.com 

Editor’s Letter Wisconsin Federation of Stamp Club Contacts 

As the new editor, I want to 
briefly introduce myself, how I 
became involved in philately 
and some exciting opportuni-
ties for philatelists. 

!ŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ CŜƴŎŜ tƻǎǘ is the official publication of the Wisconsin Federation of Stamp 
Clubs, Inc., a 501(c)3 non-profit organization. WFSC also is a life member of the   APS 
(since 1953). For more information about WFSC, please visit the website, 
www.wfscstamps.org.      

!¢Ct is published monthly September through April, and every other month May 
through August (10 issues per year). News of Wisconsin collectors, club news and 
other gratis  original philatelic features are welcomed. The editor accepts submis-
sions in any format, but prefers email if possible. The editor reserves  the right  to 
make editorial changes to submitted copy. Material appearing in !¢Ct not carrying an 
individual copyright notice may be reproduced only by not-for-profit  organizations, 
provided the author(s) and !¢Ct receive credit or attribution. All materials carrying 
an individual copyright notice are the sole property of the author(s). 

Unless explicitly stated by an officer in conjunction with official WFSC business, opin-
ions expressed by the editor or individual authors are not necessarily endorsed by the 
WFSC.  Submission deadlines for editorial and advertising materials are the 1st of the 
month preceding month of publication (i.e. Jan. 1 for Feb. issue). Editorial matter 
should be sent to:  Alex Gill, Editor !¢Ct, 230 Greenwood Ave., #2R, Bethel, CT 
06801. Phone: 262-343-6467 (algill737@gmail.com). Send  advertising material to 
John St. Onge, Advertising Manager, !¢Ct, P.O. Box 123, Wales, WI 53183-0123. 
Phone 262-893-5210 (jcstonge@gmail.com). For a complete list of advertising rates 
and policies (display, classified, and listings), request a copy from the advertising 
manager.  

PRESIDENT: 
Karen Weigt   
4184 Rose Ct.                 
Middleton, WI 53562 
klweigt@gmail.com 
 
VICE PRESIDENT: 
Greg Schmidt  
1978 Fox Burrow Ct. 
Neenah, WI 54956 
gschmidt7@new.rr.com 
 
SECRETARY: 
Ken Grant   
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-Kettle Moraine Coin & Stamp Club                                                                                             
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(Chapter 5) 
-Germany Philatelic Society                                            
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-Milwaukee Philatelic Society                                          
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Maurice D. Wozniak  
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TRI STATE STAMP CLUB                       
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Alex Gill, Editor-in-Chief 

http://www.wfscstamps.org
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Club Connections 

    The summer season is upon us and many clubs curtail phil-
atelic activities during that time. However, that does not 
preclude them from meeting for picnics and other social 
gatherings. Both the Milwaukee Philatelic Society and the 
Waukesha County Philatelic Society have ice cream socials.  
The Fond du Lac Stamp Club enjoys their picnic at beautiful 
Lakeside Park along Lake Winnebago. Does your club meet 
during the summer? Do you have a picnic or other social 
activity? 
    Looking for a summer getaway but still want to combine a 
hobby-related activity?  Consider a weekend in Door County 
and have an opportunity to meet and hear Washington Is-
land native Cheryl Ganz speak at the Sturgeon Bay Public 
Library on Saturday, July 14. Cheryl’s experiences at the Na-
tional Postal Museum as well as her membership on the Citi-
zens’ Stamp Advisory Committee will make for an interesting 
program. 
    The Badger Stamp Club has several interesting educational 
programs throughout its club year. Last month Ann Hamon 
presented a talk on Malaysian postal history. Such programs 
offer an opportunity to learn about other collecting interests 
and expand one’s knowledge. What a great way to learn 
about other specialties! 
    American Topical Association No. 5 will feature a Power-
Point presentation about the Statue of Liberty from the Na-
tional Postal Museum. It will be followed by a show and tell 
of related philatelic and non-philatelic items. This presenta-
tion is free and downloadable. 
    The Northwoods and Green Bay philatelic societies will 
hold a joint meeting. What a great way to learn about new 
clubs and network with their members.  In the past, ATA No. 
5 and the American Airmail Society (Billy Mitchell Chapter) 
once held annual joint meetings. They met on the same 
night, but in different locations. Unfortunately, the AAMS 
(Billy Mitchell Chapter) is no longer active. 
    Dealer Nights is a popular program previously used at the 
Fond du Lac, Madison and Waukesha clubs. Perhaps your 
club, also? If so, I would be interested in knowing the proce-
dure that helped make the night run smoothly. Similarly, the 
Milwaukee Philatelic Society will be trying a similar concept 
with members bringing items to trade and/or sell. The night 
will also feature a silent auction, and APS circuit books will 
be available for viewing and purchasing from. 
    Auctions are a staple of many clubs.  Does your club run 
into the problem of unsold items being sold for peanuts?  
Does the auctioneer call and practically beg for bidders?  
How do you handle those situations?  If you have experi-
enced a similar situation, let me know about it.  How does it 
affect your club and its members? 

By the time of publishing, the annual WISCOPEX will be history.  
The delegate to the Annual Business Meeting will be returning 
to your club with a packet of materials to be used in a future 
auction as well as door prizes and other similar incentives.  They 
will also return with a program idea obtained from me if inter-
ested. 
 
I’d love to hear what your club is doing; please write or email 
me, with your latest club news. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
MaryAnn Bowman, Vice-President, Youth Division 
P.O. Box 1451 Waukesha, WI 53187, maryann15b@mac.com 

òEvery Stamp Tells a Storyó 
 

 

Presented by Cheryl Ganz  

Curator of Philately, Emerita  

Saturday, July 14, 2018 @ 2 PM 

Sturgeon Bay Public Library, 107 S. 4th Ave, 

Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235  

 

MaryAnn Bowman, Waukesha County Philatelic Society 
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New Webmaster and Farewell to Steve 
Kluskens 
 
I’m delighted to announce the appointment   
of Greg Riesterer, of Baraboo, WI, who takes 
over as WFSC webmaster as of May 1, 2018. 
I’m also happy to relate that Dorothy 
Youngblood, of Prarie du Sac, WI will serve 
as backup to Greg if needed. 

 
It’s with heavy heart that I say farewell to Steve Kluskens, who is 
now at the pinnacle of his career and needs to devote all the 
time he can get to his employment duties.  Steve served as WFSC 
webmaster since 2006, when the site was in its infancy. He gra-
ciously contributed his time, effort, and expertise to build it up 
to what it is today.  Steve was an absolute gem to work, and alt-
hough he remains among us as a WFSC member, we’ll miss our 
usual interaction with him. 
 
It’s with much joy that I welcome Greg Riesterer as our new 
webmaster. Greg has been a member of the Baraboo Area 
Stamp Club for about seven years. He is a native of St. Nazianz, 
WI, and just started a St. Nazianz, WI, postal history collection. 
He also collects modern U.S. stamps. 
 
Greg attended Lakeland College (now Lakeland University) and 
worked at the Culver’s restaurant in Sheboygan. He now works 
for Culver Franchising System, the franchisor of Culver’s Restau-
rants, where he supports multiple restaurant and business tech-
nologies, including the culvers.com website. 
 
Welcome Greg. It’s great to have you aboard and thank you so 
much for volunteering your time and skills. It is sincerely appreci-
ated. 
 
Ken Grant New APRL President 
Ken Grant, of Baraboo, WI has been named the new president of 
the American Philatelic Research Library. The APRL is located 
within the American Philatelic Society complex in Bellefonte, PA. 
Ken has served as APRL president in the past and has been a 
library trustee for a number of years. 
 
Ken has served as WFSC secretary since 2010. He additionally 
has served philately on the local, state and national levels for 
many years in a variety of positions. 
 
Position Opening 
The WFSC Nominating Committee Commit is searching for a new 
secretary for the 2018-2019 term to be elected at the Annual 
Business Meeting. Candidates must be willing to attend and rec-
ord minutes for three Executive Board meetings per year plus 
the WFSC Annual Business Meeting held at WISCOPEX. 

Next Executive Board Meeting 
The Summer Executive Board meeting will be held Saturday, 
June 30, 2018, in conjunction with the Midwest Stamp Deal-
ers Association bourse at the Crowne Plaza Milwaukee Air-
port Hotel. Michael Mules will make arrangements for a 
nearby meeting location.  
 
Flag Act of 1818 First-Day-of-Issue Ceremony 
The ceremony for the new Flag Act of 1818 forever stamp 
will take place Saturday, June 9th at 11:30 a,m. at Houdini 
Plaza, 100 Lawrence St., Appleton, Wisconsin.  The event will 
be held in conjunction with the 68th Appleton Flag Day Pa-
rade.  Representatives of the WFSC and the Outagamie Phila-
telic Society plan to attend and the WFSC will be creating a 
first-day cover for the stamp, which is the standard policy for 
all stamps issued in the state of Wisconsin. 

Federation News 
Karen Weigt 
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National Airmail Week 
James E. Byrne, Northwoods Philatelic Society 

 Postmaster General James Aloysius Farley was one of the greatest 
promoters of the 20th century and an astute businessman. Perhaps 
his greatest promotional product was Franklin Roosevelt for whom 
Farley was the campaign manager in the 1928, 1930, 1932 and 1936 
campaigns for New York governor and President. His second greatest 
product promotion was probably Coca-Cola. 
 National Air Mail Week was a natural project for Farley. Its obvi-
ous goals were to celebrate 20 years of scheduled air mail service and 
to promote the expanded use of air mail. Its less obvious goals were 
to increase the revenue of the U.S. Post Office Department and the 
air carriers with mail contracts which had both struggled through the 
Great Depression.  
 The event was scheduled for the anniversary week of the 1918 
flights between New York and Washington D.C. which inaugurated 
regular air mail delivery as a USPOD service. Like any good advertising 
campaign, the event had a catchy motto: “Receive Tomorrow’s Mail 
Today.” It also had a product. On May 14, the brightly colored 6¢ Ea-
gle air mail stamp went on sale. Image the impact on all involved in 
air mail service if every adult in the U.S. bought the new stamp and 
used it. 
Each state had a chairperson in charge of organizing and promoting 
the event. In Wisconsin, Milwaukee Postmaster John A. Fleissner en-
couraged local communities to prepare covers to commemorate Na-
tional Air Mail Week and to schedule public events to draw attention 
to air mail as an invaluable service. 

 Of course, local groups saw this as a way of promoting 
themselves. Sheboygan, for example, used the motto “The 
Natural Air Conditioned City.  Always Cool in Summer” to pro-
mote tourism. Other places promoted opportunities in busi-
ness and industry. Local events were promoted by newspa-
pers and radio as part of the larger national NAMW. 
 Of course, there were some minor details which needed 
attention. Because the USPOD and contract air carriers did 
not have enough pilots to handle the anticipated volume of 
mail and the number of new, although temporary, routes, 
some 1,700 pilots were commissioned as volunteers for the 
special flight day of May 19. 
 Even the lack of an airfield was no hindrance to a success-
ful event. Temporary fields were authorized, thus enabling 
communities to have “first flight” events and covers without 
having airports.   
 The NAMW event in Burlington, WI, provides a good ex-
ample of how a community overcame the lack of pilots and 
airfields. Pilot Roman Eckert, the owner of an Aeronca two-
seater, was commissioned as pilot and a field on the farm of 
John Eckert, Roman’s father, was designated as the “airport.” 
The air mail letters and parcels were driven to the farm two 
miles east of Burlington on what is now Highway 142, and the 
sack of 789 pieces of mail was secured in the passenger seat 
of the plane. Roman flew to the county airport in Milwaukee 
where the Milwaukee Post Office had set up a temporary 
facility for sorting and forwarding the mail to destinations all 
over the country. 
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 Weather did disrupt the plan in parts of Wisconsin, which 
explains the two dates found on some commemorative covers.  
The rubber stamp on the Rhinelander cover shows the intended 
date of May 19. The postmark shows the actual date of posting 
as May 20. Yes, tomorrow’s mail did arrive a day or two after 
today. 
 Farley amassed a huge personal collection of NAMW materi-
al which is now in the Smithsonian National Postal Museum.  
The 35 volumes contain some 7,350 items with 112 Wisconsin 
covers housed in Volume 35. 
 Wisconsin NAMW covers can be hard to find, but they do 
provide a great medium for enjoying the Wisconsin philatelic 
connection to a national event and to local history. Indeed, 
some of the stories behind the covers are far more interesting 
and provide great content for an album page. 

 There are a number of ways to expand the collection be-
yond just the basic town cachets. Covers with the autographs of 
the pilot and/or the postmaster add a personal touch to the 
historical moment.  Postal usage can add interest to a cover. 
The printed reply envelope with a Sheboygan postmark pic-
tured here was used before NAMW and has a 12¢ double-rate 
postage due penalty. 
 As with every collecting interest which we talk about here 
!ŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ CŜƴŎŜ tƻǎǘ, the key point is to have fun, and the 
1938 National Air Mail Week is certainly something with which 
we can have fun whether today’s mail arrives tomorrow or next 
week. Thank you, Mr. Farley. 
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WFSC CLUB SHOWS 

 

OTHER SHOWS  

Show Calendar  Want to list your event? Contact Karen Weigt, 4184 Rose Ct., Middleton, 
WI 53562 P: (608) 609-6173 E: klweigt@gmail.com 

June 1-3                                        COMPEX 2018 
Chicago Area Philatelic Societies, Judged ex-
hibits and bourse. Guerin College Prep., 8001 
W. Belmont Avenue, River Grove, IL. Fri. 10a-
6p, Sat.10a-6pm, Sun. 10a-4p. 

July 28         Lakeland Stamp & Coin Show 
Lakeland Stamp and Coin Club, Bourse 
only. Woodruff Town Hall, Hwy 47E, 
Woodruff, WI.  Sat. 9a-2p 
C: Dean Martin 715-356-9453, P.O. Box 

July 14                                Bay de Noc Show 
Bay de Noc Stamp and Coin Club, Bourse 
only. Bay College, 2000 N. 30th Street, 
Joseph Heirman Bldg., Rm. 952 (accessed 
from Danforth Road), Escanaba, MI. Sat. 
10a-3p EDT 
C: Richard Reiffers 906-233-9261 

September 14-16               MILCOPEX 2018 
Milwaukee Philatelic Society, Judged ex-
hibits, seminars, bourse, auctions. Crowne 
Plaza Milwaukee Airport, 6401 S. 13th St., 
Milwaukee, WI. www.milcopex.org 

June 30-July 1           MDSA Milwaukee Show 
Midwest Stamp Dealers Association, Bourse 
only. Crowne Plaza Milwaukee Airport, 6401 
South 13th Street, Milwaukee, WI.  Sat. 10a-
5p, Sun. 10a-3p 

July 7-9                             MDSA Summer Show 
Midwest Stamp Dealers Association, Bourse 
only. Ramada Inn Chicago North Shore, 1090 
S. Milwaukee Ave., Wheeling, IL. Sat: 10a-5p, 
Sun 10a-3p 

July 20-22                     Minnesota Stamp Expo 
Maplewood Stamp Club, Twin City Phil. Soc., 
Lake Minnetonka Stamp Club, Minn. Stamp 
Dealers Association, Judged exhibits, semi-
nars, bourse. Crystal Community Center, 
4800 North Douglas Dr. North, Crystal MN. 
Fri. 10a-6p, Sat. 10a-5p, Sun. 10a-4p 

October 6                   SHEPEX 2018 
Sheboygan Stamp Club, Bourse only. 
Quarry Park Pavilion, 3401 Calumet (HWY 
32), east of I-43, Sheyboygan, WI. Sat. 
10a-3p C: Jan Brock 920-647-2227 
E: devlinbrock@charter.net 

October 13      Monroe Stamp & Postcard 
        Show  
Monroe Stamp and Postcard Club, Bourse 
only. Monroe Moose Lodge (behind Farm 
& Fleet, 639 3rd Avenue, Monroe, WI. 
Sat. 9a-2:30p 
C: Randy Riese 608-558-6430 
E: rdriese@tds.net 

October 20                   CENWISPEX 2018 
Central Wisconsin Stamp Club, Exhibits 
and bourse. Holiday Inn Stevens Point, 
1001 Amber Ave., Stevens Point, WI. Sat. 
10a-4p 
C: J.D. Manville, 715-341-5555 
E: jadeco@charter.net 

October 27           TRI-STATE STAMP EXPO 
Tri-State Stamp Club, Northeast Iowa 
Community College, 8342 NICC Dr., Pe-
osta, IA. Exhibits and bourse. Sat. 9a-3p. 
C: Pfohl’s Stamps 563-582-6247 
E: pfohlsinc@fbx.com 

October 27-28                        TOSAPEX 2018 
Wauwatosa Philatelic Society, Bourse only. St. 
Aloysius Gonzaga Hall, 1435 S. 92nd St., West 
Allis, WI. Sat. 10a-5p, Sun. 10a-3p. 
C: Carol Schutta 262-388-1453 
E: harryncarolschutta@gmail.com 

November 3    OSHKOSH STAMP BOURSE 
Oshkosh Philatelic Society, Bourse only. Elk’s 
Club, 175 W. Fernau Ave. (east of Jackson 
St./WI Hwy 76), Oshkosh, WI. Sat. 9a-3p. 
C: Dave Carney 920-750-3117 
E: dcarney1@new.rr.com 

May 4-5, 2019                      WISCOPEX 2019 
WFSC 88th Annual Convention, Judged ex-
hibits, seminars, bourse, auctions. Radisson 
Hotel Madison, 317 Grand Canyon Dr., Madi-
son, WI. Sat. 10a-5p, Sun. 10a-3p 
C: Karen Weigt 608-609-6173 
Email: klweigt@gmail.com 

May 5-6, 2018                  WISCOPEX 2018 
WFSC, 87th Annual Convention, Judged 
exhibits, seminars, bourse & auctions. 
Voyager Inn & Conference Center, 200 
Viking Dr., Reedsburg, WI.  Sat. 10a-5p, 
Sun. 10a-3p 
C: Bob Jobe 608-356-2431 
E: rjobe@centrytel.net 

September 8            OUTAPEX 2018 
Outagamie Philatelic Society, Bourse only. 
Fox Valley Lutheran High School, 5300 N. 
Meade St., Appleton, WI Sat. 10a-4p 
C: Corey Gertner 920-257-4028 
E: clgertner@digitalsilk.net 
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Fun Stuff 

CONDITION  HINGES    PANE    SELVAGE 
COVER   IMPERFORATE  PHILATELY  TONGS 
FACE    MINT     POSTMARK  TOPICAL 
GUM    OVERPRINT   PRECANCELS VALUE 

P B N P E G T G H E T J P Y N H C N  

A F Y U O E H T V N J S H D O E C B  

N B L W T S O M I C I E Z U I C B B  

E A B D X P T R I W V L L H T A V G  

V P B B I X P M X N Q V Z G I R E B  

S H R C Y R L J A D T A M V D O B P  

G L A E E D W U B R V G R X N M K P  

L L E V V X K E D W K E Q L O U U J  

U I O C S O F T E E Z F V Q C X S N  

X D G Q N X C K X R S E G N I H U X  

H D A R R A C C X U K E S R D C A V  

W S G V M U C K Q M P U F Y Z T L M  

B U R S N R F E T A R O F R E P M I  

M C P G P I J G R P H I L A T E L Y  

T Z P N N E Y B G P Y F R G R A R I  

M A U O Y C B I Q H W V J M G V G S  

I S M T P E E P W F A C E M Q W C Z  

C B H K Z H I H N I G R I B T I B B  

P + + P E + + + + + T + + + N + + +  

A + + U O + + T + N + S + + O + + +  

N + L + + S O M I + + E + + I + + +  

E A + + + P T R I + + L + + T + + +  

V + + + I + P M + N + V + + I + + +  

S + R C + R + + A + T A + + D + + +  

+ L A E E + + + + R + G + + N + + +  

+ L E V V + + + + + K E + + O + + +  

+ + O C + O + + + + + + + + C + + +  

+ + + + N + C + + + S E G N I H + +  

+ + + + + A + + + + + + + + + + + +  

+ + G + + + C + + + + + + + + + + +  

+ U + S + + + E T A R O F R E P M I  

M + + G + + + + R P H I L A T E L Y  

+ + + N + + + + + P + + + + + + + +  

+ + + O + + + + + + + + + + + + + +  

+ + + T + + + + + F A C E + + + + +  

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 

Solution 

Remember to go online to 
www.wfscstamps.org and take our 
survey! 


